THE MASONIC STAMP CLUB OF NEW YORK

BULLETIN MARCH 1944

OUR NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Club will be held Friday, March 31st in Room 402 at 505 Fifth Avenue. The Speaker will be Bro. Marcus White of Worcester, Mass., who is bringing his collection of War Department Entires to show you. You all know the type of material Bro. White has, so enough said. Let's all turn out and make this a big meeting, to view the finest collection of its type in the World.

CHANGE IN MEETING PLACE

A very fine arrangement has been made with the Collectors Club. Beginning with the meeting of April 7th, meetings of the Masonic Stamp Club will be held in the rooms of the Collectors Club, 22 East 35th Street, New York City. It is our hope that this change will bring about a much better attendance than we have been having for the past year. Your program committee has done a wonderful job and has provided the best of speakers, and every member in the Metropolitan area should make our meetings a regular habit. Do not hesitate to bring guests. As you know they are always welcome.

OUR BULLETIN

With this Bulletin, the Club is inaugurating a new form of announcement. We hope to issue this as a regular monthly feature. Your officers will appreciate your comments and suggestions, and any items of interest should be forwarded to the Secretary, so they may be included.

MAILING LIST

It would be appreciated if each member would examine the address to which his Bulleting has been sent and inform the Secretary of any discrepancies either in name or address. We are quite anxious to bring our mailing list up to date.

PAST ACTIVITIES

On March 1st, our Club exhibited as guests of the Collectors Club. On March 3rd, at a regular meeting, Mr. Howard Lehman showed the Club two volumes of early 19th Century United States and Confederate States Covers. Those who missed these two occasions really missed something very fine.

OUR PROGRAM

Please note carefully the date of our meeting of May 26th. On this night we will hold a Club Competition. You are requested to bring and show 25 pages of U.S. Don't be bashful. Show us how you collect stamps.

NEWS

On March 8th, at the Collectors Club, the U.S.O. sale was held, guided by Bro. Emil Breuchig. A number of members of our Club donated stamps to be sold for this worthy cause, and the total realized was well over Eleven Thousand Dollars. A high-light of the sale was a Masonic Cancellation. A Square and Compass, a perfect strike on Scott #65, brought \$135.00.

HELP WANTED

Members are cordially invited to Co-operate in making this Bulletin informative, for the benefit of the Philatelic Craft. If you cannot attend meetings regularly at least let us know what you are doing and we'll comment on your Philatelic activities.

We need advice, aid and assistance in bringing about increased attendance, at our meetings. Have you any ideas on the subject?

Address all mail to the Secretary.

Arthur I. Heim, Secretary 115-66 Newburg St. St. Albans, 12, N. Y. Dr. George Camnitzer, President